

By e-mail to <a href="mailto:rory.p.edwards@ofgem.gov.uk">rory.p.edwards@ofgem.gov.uk</a>

Rory Edwards Industry Codes and Licensing Ofgem 9 Millbank London SW1P 3GE

9 February 2015

Dear Rory,

## Statutory consultation on a proposed licence modification to enable future expansion of the role of ELEXON Limited

We welcome the opportunity to provide ELEXON Limited's views on the above statutory consultation. We note that the proposed amendments to the Transmission Licence are unchanged from those that were the subject of the consultation<sup>1</sup> issued on 26 September 2014. Our views remain consistent with those set out in our response letter<sup>2</sup> of 21 November 2014.

We are supportive of the proposed amendments and believe it is right to make these licence changes now, when they are not being driven by any particular future service or related deadline.

The views expressed in this response are those of ELEXON Limited alone, and do not seek to represent those of the Parties to the BSC.

We note that subsequent BSC Modifications would be needed to enable ELEXON to deliver additional services. Subject to the progression of the proposed licence changes, we welcome the opportunity to discuss potential Modifications with BSC Parties and firmly believe that BSC Parties must be fully engaged in the development and assessment of any such Modifications.

This response is not confidential and we confirm that this letter may be published on Ofgem's website.

If you or your colleagues need anything further from ELEXON, please contact me on 020 7380 4117 or by email: adam.richardson@elexon.co.uk.

Adam Richardsor BSC Advisor and	-

Yours sincerely,

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> https://www.ofgem.gov.uk/ofgem-publications/90459/elexonviresopenletter.pdf

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> https://www.ofgem.gov.uk/ofgem-publications/91740/elexonresponse.pdf